
Pittsburg Unified School District 

DELAC & DAC Meeting  

March 6, 2023 

 

Foothill: Katy Carreon Barba, Maria Magallon 

Heights:  

Highlands: Katy Carreon Barba, Rosa Roldan  

Los Medanos: Blanca Ruiz Pelayo, David 

Galicia 

Marina Vista: Tasharie Ameral (DAC), Denise 

Sanchez 

Parkside:  

Stoneman: Katy Carreon Barba, Marilu 

Montesinos, Anita Rosales 

Willow Cove: Miguel Alvarado, Yaneth 

Samperio, Mirtha Rivas 

Hillview JH: Alma Rodriguez, Yazmin Cano, 

Fernando Molina, Marilu Montesinos, Anita 

Rosales, Aidee Cisneros, Diana Lopez, Maria 

Magallon 

MLK, Jr. JH:  

Rancho Medanos JH:  

PHS: Alma Rodriguez, Yazmin Cano, Fernando 

Molina, Miguel Alvarado, Yaneth Samperio, 

Maria Zarate, Matt Linde (DAC), Mirtha Rivas 

Black Diamond: Susana Aguilar 

PUSD: Sandra Guardado, Nubia Aguilar, Maria 

Gomez, Eileen Chen

 

Welcome and Introductions: 

Mrs. Guardado welcomed everyone to the DELAC meeting. Went around the room and everyone introduced themselves 

as well what school their student(s) attend.  
 

LCAP plan presentation and survey: 

Mrs. Guardado introduced Eileen Chen the Executive Director in Educational Services who is presenting the LCAP plan. 

Copies of the presentation were distributed to members present from DELAC and DAC. Mrs. Chen said this is the start of 

LCAP season will be presenting at three more community meetings. Mrs. Chen mentioned that the survey at the end of 

the presentation can be taken multiple times, for example Ms. Lopez who works at Hillview Jr. High can take the survey 

as an employee and if she had children still in school, she would also be able to take the survey as a parent for the 

different roles.  
 

Objectives of the presentation: (Refer to presentation slide 3) 

 Brief review of the Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP) process 

 Review LCFF funding formula 

 Review Data 

 Priority Areas/Goals/Highlights 

 Take the LCAP Survey  
 

(Presentation slide 4) Terms used throughout the presentation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LCAP Process: (Refer to presentation slide 5) The Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP) is a tool for local 

educational agencies to set goals, plan actions, and leverage resources to meet those goals to improve student outcomes. 



The plan guides everything we do and it is a district plan, it consists of 95 pages. Each school site has its own plan for 

student achievement must aligned to the district plan. The LCAP community meetings are an opportunity for educational 

partners to provide feedback on our current activities and initiatives. It is a three-year plan and we are on the last year of 

this three-year plan. Currently in the process of drafting the LCAP for the 2023-2024 school year. Were on the beginning 

phase getting all the feedback. This is the first presentation for feedback. Nothing new with the template.  
 

(Refer to presentation slide 7) Components of the LCAP: The first four pages of the plan is the LCFF Budget Overview 

for parents. Shows how much money we get in certain areas. Then the Plan Summary, next is Engaging Educational 

Partners, Goals and Actions, Increased or Improved Services for Foster Youth, English Learners, and Low-Income 

students, Action Tables, and Instructions. 
 

Time frame to develop the LCAP: (Refer to presentation slide 8 below) There will be a workshop in April and feedback 

will be presented to the Board in June, it’s a public feedback, once it’s approved it gets sent to the county office. Once the 

county reads all the plan they provide us with feedback.  
 

(Presentation Slide 9) Additional meeting dates. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Let’s talk about money? How are we funded? We get money from every single student from TK through 12th grade. 

Preschool and adult center are funded through a different funding source. As an example: We get a hundred dollar for 

every student TK through 12th grade. Then we get an additional dollar for students in grades TK-3rd grade and 9th -12th 

grade. Then we have a piece that is called supplemental, any students identified as low income, English learner or foster 

youth in our district we get an additional dollar. Concentration: Districts that have a population of over 55% of low 

income, English learners and foster youth, we receive an additional dollar.  The max we can receive would be $103 per 

student. 
 

Add on grade level for the K-3rd grade the additional dollar is used to keep the class size low. For the 9-12th grade 

additional dollar is used to improve graduation rates. 
 

(presentation slide 12) Will be presented on Wednesday by Mr. Haria – Detail Multi Year Projection (MYP). Mrs. Chen 

said she will not explain it but members are encouraged to attend the Wednesday meeting to hear Mr. Haria explain. 
 

 
 

We only get funded if students are coming to school. Daily attendance is very important. (refer to presentation slide 16) 

Parent asked about students in virtual. Mrs. Chen responded that yes they count too. Elementary school students on virtual 

still have to log in every day.  
 



Graduation rate: Mrs. Chen said that someone last year requested a comparison of our graduation rate compared to the 

State graduation rate. (Presentation slide 18) We are a little higher compared to the state rate. Also higher in the English 

Learners, foster youth, homeless, low income and students with disabilities rates. Can see there is room for improvement 

in our foster youth. 
 

Female graduation rates are higher than male student graduation rates. May notice there are services at the high school 

level to help increase male graduation rates (refer to presentation slide 19). Mrs. Chen shared a story about her brother’s 

situation he was part of the wrestling team so his grades where always the best during the season so he could participate 

but after the season was over her parents had to meet with his teacher regularly to keep him on track to graduate since he 

was only motivated to keep good grades while he participated in sports. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms. Lopez expressed that we need more motivational and emotional support not only in the elementary level as Mr. 

Alvarado stated, but in the Jr. High level as well since they see bullying and self-harm situations. English Learners 

coming from other countries coming with their own traumatic experiences. Mrs. Butler-Harris mentioned in regards to 

male lower graduation rates. Sometimes the males in low income households decide to take paying jobs to help the family 

financially and lose interest in school work and focus on earning money. DAC Parent made a comment in regards to lower 

kindergarten attendance that one factor might be the fact that certain charter schools have a full day kindergarten versus 

our part of the day kindergarten class. Parents may decide to put them in full time day care instead for the convenience 

specially for working parents. 
 

Suspension rates: (presentation slide 24) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Parent mentioned that before students would get suspended for every little thing but now it seems like there are no 

consequences. Another parent mentioned that staff is trying to lower the suspension rate. High suspension rate within the 

African American student population. Mrs. Chen stated that they are working on a new discipline matrix that will be 

presented by Ms. Clark at next month’s meeting. 
 

Goal 1: Engaging and Rigorous Teaching and Learning – (refer to presentation slides 28-31). We are not required this 

year to provide virtual but we decided to keep it this year for families that are still uncomfortable coming to school. 

Currently have about 40 in virtual. 

 
Feedback from members present: If parents want to see a full day kindergarten class this is the perfect place to comment. 

DAC members were given green post its to comment and DELAC were given purple post its to write their comments. 

Mrs. Guardado commented that if there are current programs/services that you see are working or not working, let us 

know or if you see a need or if there is something else you’d like to see that may help our students, let us know so we can 

look into it. Mrs. Chen allowed a 2-minute block of time for everyone to post their comments under goal 1. 

Parent requested for zero period PE to be indoors during winter time. Her daughter has gotten sick from being outdoors 

during class and that affects her attendance since she has to stay home sick. 
 

Goal #2: Equity, Access and Success: (refer to presentation slides 34-37). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Improved your tomorrow is an outside contract. Mrs. Butler-Harris asked if the mentors for our African American 

students through that program are African American. Mrs. Chen responded that the ones that came and presented were 

African American but not 100 % sure if all of their mentors are African American. Members were given two minutes to 

write their comments on post its. Members commented that they would like to see more motivational assemblies. 
 

Goal #3: Student and Family Assets (refer to presentation slides 40-42).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Chen wants to recognize that we have been short staff since not all schools have a parent liaison. Restorative Justice 

Facilitators at all secondary school sites. Nurses increased to 4 hours because of the needs for students. Community 

schools at all Jr. highs as well at Highlands Elementary. Very important that all parents get on Parent Square since that is 

our main communication tool for families. Mrs. Guardado has a new Parent Liaison for our Newcomers here at the district 

site. Members given two more minutes to provide their comments. Mr. Alvarado asked for more school activities to 

involve the whole family. He mentioned that in Mexico City they have a family camping night at school on Fridays. In a 

safe environment to interact with their family and community. Mrs. Chen like the suggesting, we usually have activities 

for parents and separate for students. Nice idea to have family activities. Another parent suggested father/daughter and 

mother/son dances at the elementary school level and with approved parent volunteers partnering with motherless or 

fatherless students so they can also participate. Mrs. Chen also liked the idea. 
 

Goal #4: Recruit and Support a Diverse Staff (refer to presentation slides 45-47) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our district provides a very competitive benefits package for our staff. Professional development opportunities for staff 

that is paid. Mrs. Zarate suggested CPR training for staff such as aides and cafeteria staff. Mrs. Chen mentioned that staff 



is required to have CPR training gets it every year.  
 

Goal #5: Facilities and Nutrition to Support Student Learning Highlights (refer to presentation slides 49-51) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Chen mentioned that LCAP doesn’t fund facilities or nutrition but gets put on the LCAP presentation to get 

community feedback. Technology we currently have a computer for every student in the district. We used to not have 

CRAs at the elementary. Now every elementary has one and every Jr. High have two or three. We now have a CRA at the 

District office and Alicia Bush our new School Site Safety Supervisor. 
 

Goal #6: Differentiated Assistance (refer to presentation slides 54-58) 

Require goal because Pittsburg qualifies. African American student group qualified in Priorities four, five and six. English 

Learners qualified in Priorities four and five. Our foster youth also qualified in all three. Our homeless also qualified in all 

three areas. Ours students with disabilities also qualified in all three areas. This means that state is monitoring us and these 

student groups. The only one we didn’t have a goal for our homeless and foster youth and will need to see that other 

services we can provide to help these student groups. 
 

LCAP Survey: Will be used to collect feedback regarding the LCAP and Expanded Learning Opportunity Program (ELO-

P) – need feedback if families need more before school or after school programs. Survey can be taken multiple times for 

different roles such as a student, parent or guardian, community member, certificated staff (PEA), classified staff (CSEA), 

Administrator, other PUSD staff. 



Calendar Survey for the 2024-2025 – Available until March 17, 2023 (presentation slide 63). 

Presentation slide 64 provided the links to both the LCAP Survey and the Calendar Survey: 

Approval of Meeting Minutes:  

Didn’t get a chance to approved minutes from previous meeting will move to next month’s DELAC meeting to approve. 

 
 

ELAC Reports: ran out of time will move to the next meeting. 

Foothill –. 

Heights –   

Highlands –  

Los Medanos –  

Marina Vista –  

Parkside –   

Stoneman –   

Willow Cove –  

 

Hillview – 

MLK Jr. – 

Rancho Medanos – 

PHS – 

 

Announcements/Update: 

Our next DELAC Meeting is Monday, April 3, 2023 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:35pm 


